IN THE UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT
FOR THE DISTRICT OF UTAH

IN THE MATTER OF THE
IMPLEMENTATION OF THE PROBONO | General Order No.: 16-001
DISCHARGE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

The United States District Court for the District of Utah has entered its order approving
the Bankruptcy Court’s Pro Bono Discharge Assistance Program (the “Program™) to assist
qualified debtors in defending an adversary proceeding affecting their discharge. In furtherance
of this Program, the Court hereby ORDERS as follows:

Upon the filing of an adversary proceeding in this District that includes a prayer for relief
under Section 523 or Section 727 of the Bankruptcy Code, the Clerk of the Court shall, at the
same time as the issuance of the summons, mail to the debtor/defendant(s) a notice of the
availability of the Program in a form that substantially complies with the “Notice of Complaint

Objecting to Discharge” attached hereto as Exhibit A.

Dated this l H‘/Hay of August, 2016

BY THE COURT; BY THE COURT:
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Joel T. Marker, Judge

W

William T. Thurman, Judge

in R. Agderson, Judge

[END OF ORDER]




Upon the filing of a complaint seeking relief under 11 U.S.C. §§ 523 or 727, the Clerk of the
Court will mail a copy of this notice to the debtor/defendant (see General Order No.: )

UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT
FOR THE DISTRICT OF UTAH

NOTICE REGARDING THE FILING OF A COMPLAINT
OBJECTING TO YOUR BANKRUPTCY DISCHARGE

You have been named as a defendant in a complaint, filed in your bankruptcy case, that seeks to
either deny your discharge of all debts under 11 U.S.C. § 727 or to determine that a specific debt
should be excepted from discharge under 11 U.S.C. § 523. If you have not yet been served with
a copy of the summons and complaint, you likely will be within the next few days. Even if you
have already received your bankruptcy discharge, this is a serious matter that you should not
ignore.

While individual debtors are entitled to appear without an attorney and represent themselves in
the bankruptcy court, this nonetheless requires full compliance with the law and procedural rules
that can be complex and confusing that can result in severe consequences for you personally.
Before deciding to represent yourself in this complaint, which may result in a full or partial
denial of your financial fresh start under bankruptcy law, you should consider consulting an
attorney.

If you cannot afford an attorney, you may qualify for free legal assistance in defending
against this complaint. To determine if you qualify, you must contact:
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Utah Legal Services
205 North 400 West
Salt Lake City, UT 84103
Phone: 800.662.4245
Fax: 801.869.2715

NOTE: When you contact Utah Legal Services, you must have a copy of your Summons and
Complaint readily available. Utah Legal Services will review your situation and determine if you are
eligible for this program. If you qualify, a volunteer attorney may be appoi}lted to represent you without
payment of attorneys' fees. However, while some costs are covered by the program, you may still be
responsible for the payment of other costs.



